

8	数学吧:https://www.maths8.com
	株洲名校(JY)2017 年初新入学分班测评
	英语试卷

	时量: 40分钟 满分:	100 分		
第一节 单项选择 (共10个小	题;每小题2分,满分20分)			
从A、B、C三个选项中选择正	E确的答案填空。			
1. I like, because they an	re very cute.			
A. panda	B. pandas	C. pandaes		
2.—Is that Kate's pencil?				
—No, that is not pen	cilis blue.			
A. her, Her	B. hers, Her	C. her, Hers		
3. Listen! Theresome bir	ds singing in the tree.			
A. is	B. are	C. am		
4. We usually stay at home	Saturday.			
A. on	B. at	C. in		
5. Lucy oftenEnglish	in the morning.			
A. read	B. reads	C. is reading		
6. My parents and In	ny grandparents next Sunday.			
A. visit	B. visited	C. are going to visit		
7. Look! That's the o	linosaur in this hall.			
A. tall	B. taller	C. tallest		
8. —What kind of fruits do you like, Tim?				
—Well, I love apples very much, I don't like grapes.				
A. and	B. but	C. or		
9. Let's to school together.				
A. go	B. going	C. to go		
10. —Tom, welcome to Jingyan School.				
A. Nice to meet you.	B. Thank you.	C. Not at all.		
第二节 完形填空(共10个小题;每小题3分,满分30分)				

## 🚺 ath s 8

通读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从各题所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出一个最佳答案。

Look, this is a photo of my family. There are <u>11</u> people in the photo — my father, my mother, my sister and I. We are <u>12</u> in a park. My father is playing basketball. Basketball is his favorite <u>13</u>. My mother is <u>14</u> a newspaper. The newspaper is very <u>15</u>. She keeps a smile (微笑). I'm playing with my pet dog. I like <u>16</u> best. My sister is playing <u>17</u> violin. She practices the violin <u>18</u> one hour every day. She can play it well and she is a member of the school <u>19</u> club(俱乐部). We are all <u>20</u> a good time.

11. A. three	B. four	C. five
12. A. working	B. studying	C. relaxing
13. A. sport	B. subject	C. color
14. A. watching	B. looking	C. reading
15. A. interesting	B. boring	C. easy
16. A. pandas	B. dogs	C. cats
17. A. a	B. an	C. the
18. A. at	B. in	C. for
19. A. chess	B. music	C. English
20. A. having	B. doing	C. making
第二节 阅读理解(共10个小题)	每小题3分, 满分30分)	

第三节 阅读理解(共10个小题;每小题3分,满分30分)

阅读下面的短文和图表,从每题所给的A、B、C 三个选项中,选出最佳选项回答问题或完成句子。

Α

Look! It is a school lunch menu(菜单). What do the students have for lunch? This menu can tell us. Most students like all the food, but some students don't think they 're very good.

TuesdaycakesFrench friespearsWednesdayHOLIDAY-NO SCHOOLThursdaydumplingsbroccoli and ricebananasFridayhamburgerspeas and carrots?	Monday	pizza	Salad and ice cream	apples
Thursday    dumplings    broccoli and rice    bananas	Tuesday	cakes	French fries	pears
	Wednesday	HO	HOLIDAY—NO SCHOOL	
Friday hamburgers peas and carrots ?	Thursday	dumplings	broccoli and rice	bananas
	Friday	hamburgers	peas and carrots	?
				2



21. What do the students eat on Tuesday?				
ples.	B. Dumplings, hamburgers and bananas.			
and pears.				
22. The students don't go to school on				
B. Wednesday	C. Thursday			
23. Do all the students like the school lunch?				
B. Yes, they do.	C. I don't like.			
24. Students have dumplings on				
B. Thursday	C. Friday			
25. "?" may be a kind of				
B. drink.	C. vegetable.			
В				
	ples. and pears. o school on B. Wednesday the school lunch? B. Yes, they do. gs on B. Thursday  B. drink.			

There are many clubs in Jingyan school. Do you like singing or playing musical instruments (乐器)? If you say "yes", you can join the music club! We also have piano lessons every Friday and guitar lessons every Monday. You don't need money — the lessons are all <u>free</u>. If you like drawing pictures, you can join the art club on Tuesday. If you like English, you can join Griffin's English club. Griffin is the foreign(外国 的) English teacher in our school. He is from America. He is a tall boy with glasses. His classes are very interesting, so all the students like him. Come on! Join us!

26. You can have piano lessons on				
A. Monday	B. Tuesday	C. Friday		
27. What does the underlined word " free " mean?				
A. 免费的	B. 便宜的	C. 昂贵的		
28. What does Griffin look like?				
A. He is tall.	B. He is short.			
C. He doesn't wear glasses.				
29. Why do the students like Griffin?				
A. Because he is from America.		B. Because his classes are interesting.		
C. Because he is the foreign English teacher in Jingyan school.				



30. What can be the best title (标题) of the passage?

A. Clubs in Jingyan school.

B. The English club in Jingyan school.

C. The Music club in Jingyan school.

第四节 单词填空(共5个小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

阅读下面的材料,根据所给英语首字母提示,写出材料中所缺单词的正确形式。

Zhuzhou is one of the best cities in Hunan. It's big and clean. There are many tall trees and (31)b\_\_\_\_\_\_ flowers along the road. If you like going (32) s\_\_\_\_\_, Zhuzhou is the best place (地方) because the clothes are cheap and good. What's more, there are many places for you to visit. You can go to Shennong City. You can (33) r\_\_\_\_\_\_ a bike, row a boat and take a walk there. You can also go to Fangte Wild Amusement Park. It's really exciting and (34) f\_\_\_\_\_. Many young people (35) 1\_\_\_\_\_\_ it. If you want to visit Zhuzhou, you can come at any time.

**第五节 回答问题**(共5个小题;每小题2分,满分10分) 阅读下面的短文,然后根据短文内容回答问题。



In the forest (森林), there was an elephant and a monkey. They wanted to know who was stronger. One of them said, "Who can get apples over there, who is stronger." There was a river over there. The monkey said,"I can't swim."The elephant said,"I can swim. Please sit on my back." They went across the river. The apple trees were very high. The elephant couldn't get the apples. The monkey climbed up a tree and got many apples. Now they know they should help each other (相互).

36. Where were the elephant and the monkey?

- 37. What did they want to know?
- 38. Who couldn't swim?
- 39. Did they get the apples at last?
- 40. What can you learn (学习) from the passage?